Chattisham & Hintlesham Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF CHATTISHAM AND HINTLESHAM PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY HALL MEETING ROOM AT 7.30 P.M. ON THURSDAY 13th February 2014
----------------------------------------------------

PRESENT: 
Councillors:  Stephanie Coupland (chair), Ian Bryce, Ted Wright, Robert Taylor, Margaret Taylor, Chris Leney, Ben Cox, Peter Eaton and Diane Chase, Frances Self.
Parish Clerk: Samantha Barber.
District Councillors:  Nick Ridley, 
County Councillor:  David Busby

Members of the Public:  There were three members of the public present
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:
Apologies for absence had been received from John Whyman and Peter Jones 
2.
TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF 9th January 2014:
Copies of these had been circulated to all councillors and were proposed as an accurate record of the meeting by Frances Self and seconded by Ian Bryce. The minutes were duly signed by Stephanie Coupland.

,
3. DECLARATION OF INTEREST OF ANY ITEM ON THE AGENDA:
No declarations of interest were made.
4. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF 9th January 2014:
Affordable Housing – It had been confirmed that the name of the development would be St Nicholas Close. An issue regarding soil from the building works had been dealt with by the Stephanie Coupland who has spoken with the landowner.
Noticeboard in Duke Street – The grant from the County Council Locality Budget had been received and thanks were conveyed to Cllr Busby. It would be arranged for Mr Wilkin to complete and site the board. Shelves and a board would also be put in the telephone box in Chattisham. 
Community Achievement Award- Di Chase and Helen Rogerson have both been judged as worthy recipients of a Babergh Community Achievement Award for all that they do in the Community. They will receive their awards at Stoke by Nayland in April. Congratulations to both.
Highways – Some remedial works had taken place to the A1071 near Hintlesham Hall however that was deemed to be inadequate and the clerk will contact highways. An issue at Policeman’s Corner with the highway will also be reported. Potholes on Priory Road will be reported by the clerk to SCC 
5. ADJOURNMENT FOR REPORTS FROM COUNTY, DISTRICT COUNCILLORS AND POLICE:

County: - County Councillor Busby had previously circulated a report and added to this that he would circulate the results from the recent traffic survey in George Street. The rollout of faster broadband was discussed with no further updates for Hintlesham/Chattisham. Ian Bryce raised an issue with Cllr Busby regarding a ditch at College Farm that has been filled in by Suffolk CC thus causing problems with drainage, Cllr Busby will speak to Highways. Ditches in Chattisham that had also been filled in were also mentioned.  
.
District: - Clr Nick Ridley reported that the Budget had been agreed with some assistance from the New Homes Bonus. Council Tax would not be increasing however council house rents would increase by 7.5%. A well-attended meeting was held at Pinewood Community Hall to discuss the Pannington Hall wind turbine application. An application for a solar farm had recently been made at Newton Green. The Local Plan is due for adoption on the 25th February. There is no news or plans for a joint headquarters for Babergh/Mid Suffolk at present. 
Police: - Unfortunately there was no police officer present, however a crime report for the area had previously been circulated.  

Residents: - A joint working party from the Community Council and Parish Council will be meeting on the 6th of March to look at Health and Safety and Risk Assessments. Eileen Damant had sourced someone to inspect the play areas and this will be discussed then.
6.    REPORTS FROM PARISH COUNCILLORS :
Speed watch – In one particular session on the 5th of February fifteen people had been caught speeding in the space of an hour.

Community Council – The AGM will be held on the 10th of March and a 21st Party for the hall is taking place on the 26th of April.

Footpaths – It was reported that a number of bridges had been replaced on the paths in Hintlesham Great Wood. 

7. TO ARRANGE DATE FOR LITTER PICK:
The date for the annual litter pick was arranged for the weekend of the 22nd and 23rd of March for both villages, pickers and high visibility vests have been organised for volunteers.
8. TO ARRANGE DATES FOR ANNUAL PARISH MEETINGS:

The annual parish meetings will take place on – 10th April 2014 in the Hintlesham Community Hall at 7.30pm and on the 24th April 2014 in Chattisham Church at 7.30pm.
9. FINANCE: 

The following items were approved by the council and the cheques signed. 
Chq No

Payee


Expense


Amount


100836

S Barber


Clerks Salary

£95.67

100837

Suffolk CC

Street Lights

£228.22


100838

SALC


Clerk Training Costs
£210.00


100839

H & C Comm Hall
Hall Hire

£33.00


100840

Babergh DC

Bin Emptying

£169.20

10. PLANNING  -  TO MINUTE RECENT PLANNING DECISIONS:       

The following application had been received after circulation of the agenda 
B/14/00084/LBC – Chattisham Place – Erection of single storey sun room and porch

The council made no objections to the plans

 B/13/01301 – Land West of Manor Farm, Hintlesham - Permission Granted

B/13/01220 – Tor Gable, Silver Hill, Hintlesham -   Permission Refused
11. CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED:

The Local Councillor - magazine
12. PARISH COUNCIL VACANCY – CO-OPTION OF COUNCILLOR:

One nomination for Councillor had been received from Mr James Bostock and it was agreed by the Council, Ian Bryce proposed and seconded by Chris Leney that Mr Bostock be co-opted onto the Parish Council. Mr Bostock signed the declaration of acceptance of office and was welcomed onto the council.
13. AOB/ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA:
Neighbourhood Planning – Ian Bryce attended a workshop on neighbourhood planning in Lavenham 
And reported back to the council. There was a long discussion about the plans,financing,community involvement and amount of work involved etc. and it was mentioned that possibly a leaflet be sourced to be delivered with ‘The Link’ to gauge whether the villagers would be interested in producing a plan. The clerk will investigate with SALC and Community Action Suffolk.
The meeting closed at 8.40pm
